KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH

Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

144 North Binkley Street Soldotna, AK 99669 Phone 907-714-2160 Fax 907-714-2388

Dale Bagley, Assembly President Sue McClure, Vice President

MEMORANDUM

TO: Dale B

Dale Bagley, Assembly President

Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly Members

FROM:

Kelly Wolf, Assembly Member

DATE:

May 7, 2015

RE:

Resolution 2015-<u>027</u>, A Resolution Acknowledging the Community-Formed K-Beach

High-Water Drainage Task Force, the Support of the Department of Natural Resources

Commissioner, and Requesting Regular Updates to the Assembly (Wolf)

As the District 1 assembly representative I am proposing this resolution to acknowledge the efforts of the K-Beach High-Water Drainage Task Force, which has been formed by community members, and to formally invite them to regularly update the assembly on their activities. Mark D. Meyers, the Commissioner of DNR, acknowledged the efforts of this group to propose a study of the area hydrology, geology and use patterns in the attached letter dated February 20, 2015.

It is my hope that these updates from the task force will improve communications and coordination of efforts between the borough and this task force.